
Our 1972 Directorate at the Annual Meeting
Top row (I to r): Robert Guard; William Wilson; Cline Mann; Robert Mist; Thomas Haine; Fred Hemmings, Jr.; Peter Balding; Robert Guild. 
Bottom row: James Hakuole; D. Campbell Ross; Roy Kesner, Jr.; Haydn Phillips; Karl Heyer III; W illiam Kea; Jack Brown. (Tsuzuki photo.)

Sports Afloat and Ashore by Jerry Ober

News About Canoes

This year's Canoe Racing Com mit­
tee are: Mark Buck, Chairman; Robert 
Anderson; Henry Ayau; Kimo Austin; 
Tim Guard; Fred Hemmings, Jr.; 
Johnny Mounts; Jerry Ober; Dr. Jack 
Scaff; Cline Mann, and R. T  Guard.

The com m ittee’s main concern is 
the selection of a coach for the sum ­
mer canoe racing season. Selection 
of the coach will be announced soon, 
possibly in time for this issue of The 
Outrigger. M eanw hile, repairs and 
additions to equipment are being 
made and the two white fiberglass 
training canoes are being completely 
overhauled at the Fiberglass Shop. 

Koko Palms/Kalapaki Beach Race 
There was an enthusiastic  turnout 

of paddlers for the second annual 
running on March 25 of the Koko 
Palms/Kalapaki Beach Canoe Race on 
Kauai. OCC candidates signed up as 
of March 22 included: Johnny 
Mounts; Marty Wilson; Roger Cun- 
dal; Bill Burso; Pat Spencer; Kent 
Giles; Henry Ayau, and Bruce Ames. 
Training was under the direction of 
Fred Hemmings, Jr.

New Surfing Canoe 
The Club will soon have a fine new 

surfing canoe. The fiberglass craft 
has been reconstructed from an old 
but very good koa surfer discovered 
by Charlie Martin. The hull and mold 
were fabricated by the Fiberglass 
Shop and George Downing has been

engaged to com plete the job, w hich 
entails design and fabrication of rails, 
manus and seats and the all-im por­
tant placement of these component 
parts in the finished canoe. The new 
boat should be ready som etim e in 
April.

* * * * * *

Sports Shorts
lan Emberson, Club distance sw im ­

m er who last year swam to and from 
the Club and the beach at the Royal 
while training, has set a new record 
in the 1000-yard free style at the 
University of M assachusetts. (Details 
lacking.) He plans to enter the 1500- 
yard event in the M assachusetts 
State C ham pionship  races.

* * * * * *

The Winged “ O ” Com mittee will 
put on another bouillabaisse  Dinner 
on Monday, April 17. Details will be 
announced later, but Club members 
are urged to save the date. Proceeds 
of the annual affair will go to defray 
expenses incurred in sending the 
volleyball team to the National and 
AAU Cham pionships later this year. 

* * * * * *

The OCC Mountain Ball team is 
defending cham pion in the Honolulu 
Surveyors League M ountain Ball 
series, following last year’s successful 
season. The Club hopes to retain top 
spot in the League and has a lineup 
which looks unbeatable on paper. 
Signed up so far (mid-March) under

Coach Dave Pierson are: Colin Chock; 
Henry Ayau; Pat Spencer; Terry 
Stoddard; Bernie Eilerts; Peter Bald­
ing; Billy Baird; Glenn Derr; Cooper 
Camp; Stew  Brissette; Johnny 
Mounts; Bob Rediske; Mike Buck, and 
Bill Head. Anyone interested in trying 
out for a spot on this red hot ball 
club is invited to do so. Watch the 
Bulletin Board for announcem ents of 
practice times, games, etc. The season 
will probably be under way by the 
time this issue is off the press, and 
will continue through July.

T he Club will also enter a team this 
season in the Slow Pitch League. Last 
year, OCC finished 4th in Honolulu 
double-A com petition after its first 
season in the league. Dave Pierson is 
in charge as coach.

* * * * *  *

Early February saw the OCC Vol­
leyball Team  invade Southern Cali­
fornia for a four-day series of games 
with some of the Southland’s top 
teams. Results were good for a road 
trip, always hard on the traveling 
team. Against Chart House, the pres­
ent National Cham pions, OCC started 
hot, with a 15-8 victory, but finished 
on the cool side with four losses. 
Against the Santa Barbara YMCA, 
our men took two out of five, with 
scores of 16-14; 8-15; 15-10; 10-15, 
and 13-15. An injury put Charlie 
Jenkins out of play in the third game.

At Corona del Mar, our team played 
the best volleyball of the entire trip,
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